
Biodiversity survey & report 

 

The proposed works covered by this planning application are inside an existing building which was 

constructed circa the year 2000, therefore will have no adverse effect or impact on the surrounding 

area. 

 

On that basis, a Biodiversity Survey and Report is deemed unnecessary. 


